




Response from Minister for Health and Social Services





Dear Mrs Chapman 
 

PETITION: P-03-295 Paediatric Neuro-Rehabilitation Services 
 
Thank you for your letter of the 26 July which included the Minister for Health and 
Social Services response to the committee letter of the 21 June. 
 
Mrs Harts letter of response of 2 July provided an overview of the current situation in 
Wales in relation to paediatric neuro-rehabilitation services but did not deal with the 
specifics of our current petition. I welcome the committee’s agreement to write to the 
Minister on the following issues: 
 
­ What specific improvements are planned in paediatric neurology within Wales 

and on what timeframe?  
­ How many patients in Wales require the intensive specialised paediatric neuro-

rehabilitation service? 
­ When will the review into clinical support for rehabilitation services identified by 

the Minister be completed? 
­ How will the implementation of the recommendations of the advisory group on 

care pathways for long term neurological conditions be monitored, in the context 
of the review of clinical support for rehabilitation services, in order to avoid 
variation in provision throughout Wales;  

 
I note that you have requested further information on the recommendations of the 
expert advisory group on care pathways for long term neurological conditions. I have 
read a copy of this report and would be interested in the Ministers comments on the 
recommendations of the report and particularly the sections regarding early specialist 
rehabilitation and community and longer term rehabilitation. 
 
The Ministers response stated that specialist care such as that provided at the 
Childrens Trust in Tadworth would continue to be utilised and at present Kyle is 
receiving his second period of rehabilitation at the facility in Tadworth. This is 
following three months of rehabilitation at the Univeristy Hospital of Wales of a care 
package recommended by the Childrens Trust at the University Hospital of Wales, a 
care package agreed by the Minister in a meeting I had with her on the 20 April but 
was not delivered as per the specifications set out by the Childrens Trust.  
 
The Childrens Trust have again assessed Kyle and have recommended a further 3 
months of continuing rehabilitation at their facility, however, The Welsh Health 
Specialised Services Committee (WHSSC) funding is only being provided for 6 
weeks, how can the Minister say that these facilities will continue to be utilised when 
they can’t be fully funded. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
  
Katherine Simmons 
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Response from WHSSC





Dear Mrs Chapman 

 

PETITION: P-03-295 Paediatric Neuro-Rehabilitation Services 

 

Thank you for your letter of 26 January informing me of the recent consideration of 

the petition at the last committee meeting on the 25 January, seeking my views on the 

information gathered so far as well as the adequateness of the support Kyle has 

received to date. 

 

I appreciate the work the committee has done in seeking further information from the 

Health Minister and various other organisations. As I am sure the committee is aware 

this information has been sketchy at best. 

 

However, as admitted in the WHSSC response, upon Kyle’s return from the Childrens 

Trust in Tadworth, despite receiving interim funding, there were difficulties in 

recruiting staff and this led to some elements of care, that were originally planned, not 

being provided. This was an issue I raised in my letter to the committee in November, 

which I have reproduced below and is in my view an admission of inactivity by the 

WHSSC:  

 

‘The Ministers response stated that specialist care such as that provided at the 
Childrens Trust in Tadworth would continue to be utilised and at present Kyle is 
receiving his second period of rehabilitation at the facility in Tadworth. This is following 
three months of rehabilitation at the University Hospital of Wales of a care package 
recommended by the Childrens Trust at the University Hospital of Wales, a care 
package agreed by the Minister in a meeting I had with her on the 20 April but was not 
delivered as per the specifications set out by the Childrens Trust’. 
 

The WHSSC in their letter confirm that they have been supporting Kyles stay at the 

Childrens Trust in Tadworth but this is not an accurate reflection of the situation as at 

present the WHSSC is not funding Kyles stay in Tadworth and this is being funded by 

Health and Social Services due to WHSSC withdrawing their funding of Kyles stay in 

Tadworth on the 25th January. 

 

The care package for Kyle when he returns home has not yet been formally confirmed or 

outlined in writing and this is indicative of communication problems between 

organisations and as a consequence Kyle has had to remain in Tadworth and I have been 

informed that Kyle will be returning home permanently on the 16 March. At present I am 

expected to perform the role of a carer when Kyle returns which was not agreed when I 

met with care providers previously as I work full time so that I can provide a level of 

normality, as best as possible given the situation that Kyle and I face. 

 

I would like to raise an issue which ties in with the petition ‘National Strategy on 

Independent Living’ (reference P-03-288). The Deputy Minister for Social Services in 

response to this petition refers to the Direct Payments Scheme which empowers 

individuals to make their own choices as to how and when the care arrangements to meet 

their assessed needs are delivered. At present Direct Payments are not available in 

Wales under the Health Act 2009, it is my understanding that a pilot scheme for health 

direct payments is running in England and I would urge the Welsh Assembly to consider 

commencing the powers within Wales to allow for Health Direct Payments or too at least 
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conduct a pilot in to its feasibility in Wales. The option of Direct Payments are not 

available to me at present but the introduction of them would reduce the over reliance 

and subsequent red tape on certain services and provide myself with more autonomy in 

arranging care for Kyle.  

 

With the committee meeting on the 15 March being the final meeting before the 

dissolution of the committee are you able to provide any guarantees that this petition 

will continue to be taken forward by the new petitions committee following the Assembly 

elections? 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Katherine Simmons 
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